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Principalôs Report 
 

Presentation Evening 
Our big night of celebrations was conducted on Monday, 10

th
 December, and what a fantastic event it was! We are very 

lucky to have such a supportive community who supported the night and added prestige to a range of the awards.  

 

I would like to congratulate all of our winners on the night. You have certainly earnt the awards you have received 
through your dedication to your studies and your extra-curricular pursuits. Well done also to students who have had 
other achievements throughout 2018 that may not have led you on to the stage, but have helped you to grow as a 
person and as a learner.  

 

Our guest speakers are always a high point of the night and this year was no exception. We 
were fortunate to have former student Lindsay Cook attend and fill us in on what he has 
been up to since leaving the college. Lindsay went to University following NSC, but soon 
found that he was drawn to law enforcement where he has risen through the ranks to now be 
the Acting Inspector of Policing Services in the City of Banyule. Lindsay had some great 
messages to share with our students who were in attendance and he even put in a plug for 
the opportunities with Victoria Police.  

 

Lindsay was not the only alumni to share some stories with us. We had former school 
captains, Austin Jones and Kasey Baker tell us about their journey post NSC. Austin has 
gained a teaching position for 2019 and Kasey is a fully qualified paramedic; great work 
guys. We also had Brittney Bowen, our 2017 Dux, let us know how her first year of university 
studying radiography has gone and she too had some fantastic tips for current students. 

 

Student performances were my highlights, with Darcy Eddy performing a solo piece with the acoustic guitar and vocals, 
Pim Hipwell and Kitarna Drury-Smith presenting one of their Numurkah 9 projects and the big finale from the High 
School Musical Crew. Well done to everyone involved.  

 

Our school captains made us proud once again during their final official duty. I would like to thank them for their efforts 
on presentation night, but also for the great work they have done over the year. You have been brilliant role models for 
the rest of the student body.  

 

School Dux 

Congratulations to Megan Fischer, who is the 2018 College Dux. Megan achieved a score that will allow her to pursue 
her studies further in Engineering at Swinburne University; a great reward for the hard work that you put in Megan.  

Well done to all of our students who completed their exams and have received the results that will allow you to follow 
your chosen pathways.   

Cont..  
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Mick Holding (President),  Roger Jones (Vice President), 
Paul Tozer, Jennifer Attard, Peter Smyth, Christine 
Sigley, Pam McPherson, Jacqui Martin, Andrea Holmes,  
and Damien Hipwell. 
 

Next Meeting  - 11
th
 February 2019 
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29 NSC Office Opens and Teachers Return 

30 Years 7, 11 and 12 Commence 

31 Years 8, 9 and 10 Commence 
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1 VCAL Students Commence 



 

 

Farewells 

At the end of each year we say goodbye to staff who are heading into retirement or taking on new opportunities. For us, 
this is tinged with sadness, but of course we are happy for them to be moving into another exciting chapter of their lives.  

 

Kylie McIntosh and Xavier Trevaskis will leave our Maths department and we thank them for the great work they have 
done while at NSC.  

 

Glenda Elliott will also say goodbye after supporting our students for over 20 years. We have a whole team of staff who 
care for our students each day, but I donôt know if Iôve seen any that care more than Glenda. Thank you Glenda, on be-
half of the many, many studentôs lives you have made better! 

 

This year we also farewell our Careers Officer, Fay Scadden. Fay started in the office before tak-
ing on her role in careers, and get into careers she did. Fay became a nationally recognised ca-
reers practitioner who received numerous awards for her work, both in our college and within the 
network.  

 

Our amazing Assistant Principal, Jennifer Attard, is also leaving us and chasing the sun up to 
Queensland. Jenôs impact on our college has been enormous. Through the wide range of roles 
she has carried out over the years, Jen has had a significant impact on making NSC the great 
place to learn and grow that it is. Jen will be missed by staff, students and parents alike. I would 
like to thank her for the incredible job she has done and I wish you all the best for your next role.  

 

2019 School Commencement 
Teachers will return to school on Tuesday, 29

th
 January. We will once again conduct a staggered start to the year for 

students, with Years 7, 11 and 12 returning on Wednesday, 30
th
 January and Years 8, 9 and 10 starting on Thursday, 

31
st
 January. VCAL students will have their first school day on Friday, 1

st
 February.   

 

Thank you to everyone who has supported the college throughout 2018 and I look forward to working with you again in 
2019. Have a safe and happy Christmas break! 

Paul Tozer,   

Principal  

From the Assistant Principals desk ð for the last time  
Wow ï where has the time gone??!!  In June 2014 I was honoured to be appointed Assistant Principal of Numurkah 
Secondary College.  Four and a half years on I am still so very grateful for the opportunity to work, learn and grow in 
such an amazing school with such an abundance of passionate educators and education support professionals.  
Without doubt for me the highlight of my time has been to watch our students learn, grow and thrive. The opportunities 
and experiences NSC offers students through the classroom, assemblies, excursions, incursions, guest speakers, 
student leadership, performing arts, camps, transition and sport is very clearly second to none!  To say I will miss our 
students is an understatement ï and I look forward to hearing of their journeys from my new home in Queensland, 
where I will begin my new role as Dean of Students (Year 12) at Palm-Beach Currumbin State High School.  

 

I would like to sincerely thank our parents for sharing your 
children with us and for working together to ensure that your 
child gets the very best from their education. I will make 
particular mention of all of the parent members of the NSC 
College Council I have worked alongside, who give up their 
time to ensure that the college continues to provide a quality 
education for all.  To our teaching and Education Support Team 
ï thank you for the amazing professionalism, innovation, effort 
and enthusiasm you bring to your roles. The comradery 
amongst the staff at NSC is something to be very proud of. To 
Paul, Francesca, Cassie and Troy; I will miss working with such 
a dynamic leadership team. 

 

Wishing everyone a wonderful festive season, and a happy, 
healthy and exciting 2019!!!!!! 

 

Jennifer Attard,    Assistant Principal  Odd Socks Day October 2017 



 

 

 

WELCOME TO OUR 2019 YEAR 7õs 

On 11
th
 December, we welcomed our new Year 7 cohort to 

NSC for their orientation day. 

 

The students were introduced to staff and to our College 
Vice Captains, and were given important information about 
school life. 

 

The Vice Captains have been working hard to re-establish 
our buddy system, and they introduced the Year 7ôs to their 
new school buddy. They then ran some �J�H�W�W�L�Q�J���W�R���N�Q�R�Z���\�R�X 
games with their buddies and new peers. 

 

The students participated in some classes throughout the 
day, before taking part in a scavenger hunt at the end of the 
day. 

 

We look forward to seeing all our new year 7 students back 
with us on 30th January 2019. 

 


